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called by
A NEW NAME! 

In March, Tamara traveled on behalf of Memory Books to 
Kabuga, Rwanda with ERM/Rwanda and Apple of His Eye 
Charity teams. Tamara & Ron Faris as well as Memory Books 
for Children International appreciates having the occasion 
to team up with these ministries for this trip collaborating to 
reach orphaned children with inspiration and hope.  

While at the ERM Hope Vocational Training Center in Kabuga, 
Tamara was invited to speak at the 2018 Graduation 
Ceremony. Speaking to over 175 graduating seniors, the 
following is an excerpt from Tamara’s message Called by a New 
Name! shared at the Commencement Ceremony: 

When a child is born he is given a name he will be called, and 
known by among family and community. But the child’s identity 
doesn’t begin there. The child’s family name may be known as 

a poor family or living in an undesirable place or known to be 
wealthy. The family name may be linked to crime or  to 
members being held in jail. Maybe those with the family name 
have suffered disease or death. The moment a child is born the 
world labels the child with an identity he had nothing to do with. 

But a child’s identity—your identity—began long before the 
world labeled you. Your identity, your true identity rests with the 
One who created you. God knew you before you were even 
substance. Before you were knit together inside your mother’s 
womb, God knew everything about you, from beginning to end, 
because He created you. On the day you were born, God 
whispered into your mother’s ear your name. God wants you to 
know that from the very beginning He named you His name for 
you. Your true identity rests with God. Not as the world knows you, 
but how God knows you. 
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Rwanda, Africa

It is believed that Jesus Christ, the Son of 
God, came to the world to die for our sins. 
Many people did not believe Jesus when 
he lived as a man on earth, and tried to 
stop him from talking about His Father 
God. They crucified him on a cross.  
Following Jesus’ death, believers and 
followers of Jesus Christ spread the word 
that Jesus is truly the Son of God and 
came to save the world from sin. The 
church of Christianity expanded quick-
ly. But during this time Christ followers 
were thought to be a threat to the Jewish 
church and its leadership. Believers of 
Christ were threatened, arrested, 
persecuted, and even killed for their faith.

A young man named Saul believed 
Christianity should be stopped, and 
stood by as a witness as Stephen, a Christ 

follower, was stoned to death. Saul said 
Stephen’s death was good. Saul began to 
seek Christ followers and threatened to 
have them arrested. While on the road to 
Damacus, Saul was suddenly struck down 
in blindness by a bright light from heaven. 
A loud voice said, “I am Jesus whom you 
are persecuting.” Those traveling with him 
heard the voice that instructed him to go 
to the city and listen for a voice telling him 
what to do. 

At that time the Lord spoke to Ananias, 
instructing Ananias to go to where Saul 
was and pray over Saul. “I have chosen 
Saul for an important work,” Ananias 
heard from the Lord. Ananias did as God 
instructed and went to Saul; immediately 
scales fell from Saul’s eyes, and he could 
see. Saul believed Jesus had healed him. 

From that day forward, Saul set about 
spreading the gospel of Jesus Christ, as 
the Son of God, coming to save the world 
from sin. Because people were afraid of 
Saul, it took many years to overcome 
his reputation as someone who hated 
Jesus followers. Saul was called by a 
new name—a follower of Jesus Christ. 
Until the moment Saul was healed from 
blindness, Saul lived apart from God’s 
plan for his life. God always had a plan for 
Saul’s life, an important plan to be a light 
pointing to Jesus.  Some people say that 
the name “Saul“ means “God’s blessing.” 
You see, in order for Saul to be God’s 
blessing to others and fulfill God’s purpose 
for his life,  he was required to turn from 
evil and toward Jesus. (You may read the 
story about the young man named Saul, 
who was later called by his roman name 
of Paul, in Acts 9:1-15; Acts 7:54-60; 
Acts 8:4; Acts 13:1-3.)

God knew everything about you before 
you were created; He created each of us. 
He knows your true identity in Him. Like 
Saul, your name has special meaning to 
God. Learn what your name means, and 
discover your true identity. You are chosen 
and beloved by God. Today you are called 
by a new name. Your true identity rests 
with Him.

At the same location as the graduation 
ceremony, Tamara also had opportunity 
to share during early morning 
devotions. Children, teens, young 
adults, and even staff were excited to 
learn from Tamara about the meaning 
of their names to show each and  how 
each and every one has a story that 
matters to God. ERM Hope student 
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Brundi, South Africa & more
Sandrine (Sandra) upon learning her 
name meant Defender of Truth 
exclaimed, “That is exactly the way my 
life is. I am always defending what I 
believe. That is who I am!” 

Tamara also talked with orphaned or 
vulnerable children attending weekly 
Saturday morning events. To the delight 
of all who received them, Tamara 
distributed over 500 Memory Books 
during her two-week stay in Rwanda.  

The article photos show the use of a talking 
stick. Used for centuries by many American 
Indian and African tribes when matters of 
great concern came before the council, the 
leading elder would hold a talking stick to 
begin the discussion. When finished the stick 
was passed to whoever wished to speak. 
Likewise, Memory Book Clubs use a talking 
stick. Permission to talk is given the person 
holding the stick. No one else is allowed to 
talk or whisper when someone is holding the 
talking stick, which carries with it respect for 
free speech and freedom to say whatever is on 
one’s heart without fear of reprisal or humil-
iation. If a child does not want to share, they 
simply hand the talking stick to someone else 
without judgement. The talking sticks shown 
here were created by Beth Biornstad.

Burundi
Several hundred children living in 
war-torn Burundi are now attending 
a Memory Book Club of their own!  A 
pastor from Burundi started the club 
after learning about Memory Books 
while attending the funeral of the 
pastor who had led Memory Book Club 
at a refugee camp in Tanzania since 
2006.

South Africa
Lily of the Valley (LOV) 
Children’s Home has 
requested and received 
an additional one 
hundred Memory Books 
for children. LOV was the 
first site to use a simple 
scrapbook to preserve a 
child’s life story, photos, 
school awards, and other 
keepsakes provided 
by Memory Books for 
Children, which was 
founded in 2005.

Tanzania
A ribbon cutting 
celebration on February 
24, 2018, at Nygarugusu Refugee Camp 
in Kasulu Tanzania, marked one of the 
longest running Memory Book Clubs 
around the world and the opening 
of the Memory Book Club Support 
Center and restrooms. Today, over 700 
Congolese and 300 Burundian children 
attend a Memory Book Club that has 
operated since 2006. 

Today is a special day…Psalm 127:3 
tells us that children are a gift given to 

us by God. Children are abandoned, 
left orphaned or forgotten, neglected 
in many parts of the world. Thank you 
for this mission. We have an obligation 
to children. I am grateful for the 
leadership to help raise up these children 
morally, spiritually, and physically. The 
leadership of Memory Books for Children 
International—Ron and Tamara Faris—
deserve merit. For you saw tears that fall 

from vulnerable children’s eyes and those 
living in this refugee camp. As church 
leaders we appreciate the impact of the 
Memory Book as a tool, and the Memory 
Book Club lessons that bring hope and 
restore children’s spirits in the midst of 
loss. May this mission go forward to the 
Glory to our God. God bless all. —Words 
of a local church representative in 
attendance at the celebration 

(continued on page 4) 



CONTACT & STAFF INFORMATION

Address: P.O. Box 1372, Gresham, OR 97030

Website: www.memorybooks4children.com

E-mail: info@memorybooks4children.com

Blog: www.memorybooks4children.com/blog

. . . t e a c h i n g  c h i l d r e n  t h e  t r u t h  t h a t  “ I  a m  s o m e b o d y ! ” . . .

100% of all donations to Love Joy 
Peace/Memory Books are used to 
ship and gift a child with a Memo-
ry Book somewhere in the world. No 
monies contributed to Memory Books 
for Children (Love Joy Peace 501c3) 
are used for other purposes except 
to place a Memory Book in the hands 
of a child. No donation monies con-
tribute to the stories mentioned in 
this newsletter or for any other gift 
beyond a Memory Book. All adminis-
trative costs, newsletters and web-
site, fundraising, travel, and training 
are fully funded separately through 
donations of Ron & Tamara Faris and 
volunteers.

Memory Books Update (continued from page 3) 
Tamara and Ron extend a generous thank you to Memory 
Book Club Facilitator Innocent and the hundreds of adults 
serving the children of this community.

Uganda
In March 2018, Good Samaritan Ministries, International, 
conducted training on the use of Memory Books and Memory 
Book Clubs, and requested an additional 3,000 Memory Books 
to distribute to children at eighteen sites throughout Uganda. 
Currently, approximately 8,000 Ugandan children are using 
Memory Books to preserve and tell their own unique stories.

SUPPORT MEMORY BOOKS TODAY!
Put a Memory Book in the Hands of a Child
Each Memory Book is designed to help children preserve and 
tell their own unique story, uncovering thoughts and feelings 
they have about what has happened, and help children 
re-establish a sense of identity and hope for a future after 
losing so much. A donation of $15 provides a child with a 
specially-crafted Memory Book.

Sponsor a Memory Book Club
Memory Book Clubs provide an opportunity for children 
to come together to share their stories through art, 
storytelling, drama, and music.  A donation of $100 
provides arts & crafts supplies for 100 children as well as a 
detailed lesson planner for the facilitator to help children 
after losing so much of what has defined their lives. 

Make online donations at memorybooks4children.com/
joinus. Click the DONATE button to go to the donation 
form. If you’d like to donate by check, make checks payable 
to ‘Love, Joy, Peace/Memory Books’ and mail to: Memory 
Books, P.O. Box 1372, Gresham, Oregon 97080
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